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MEMORANDUM
To: Satpal Sidhu, County Execfitive
From: Bill Elfo, Sheriff
Date: July 11, 2022
Subject: Washington State Military Department

U.S. Department of Homeland Security
FFY18 Operation Stonegarden Program (OPSG) State Contract #£23-047

Enclosed for your review and signature is one (1) original of the subject agreement.

Background and Purpose

Whatcom County was awarded $410,000.00 from the U.S. Department of Homeland Security (DHS)
for Operation Stonegarden Program (OPSG) Fiscal Year 2018, Grant Agreement #E19-205, Whatcom
County Contract No. 201904015. There were unspent funds of $8,644.68 from the original grant
that were de-obligated when the grant expired December 31, 2021.

The Washington State Military Department awarded a new grant to reallocate the unspent funds of
$8,644.68 from the original grant and provide an additional $23,181.87 which was unspent from
Clallam and Swinomish Tribes and transferred to Whatcom County.

This is an indirect federal grant from the Department of Homeland Security passes through the
Washington State Military Department to Whatcom County.

Funding Amount and Source

Total funding of $433,181.87 for Operation Stonegarden FY18 (original $410,000.00 less de-
obligated $8,644.68 plus new grant $31,826.55) provided by Washington State Military Department,
Grant Agreement Numbers E19-205 and E23-047. Funds originate from the U.S. Department of
Homeland Security, FFY18 Operation Stonegarden Program, Federal Funding Source Agreement
#EMW-2018-55-00088-S01, CFDA#97.067 18HSGP (OPSG).

Please contact Undersheriff Doug Chadwick at extension 6618 if you have any questions or concerns
regarding the terms of this agreement.

Thank you.

Our Vision: The Office of Sheriff: Dedicated to making Whatcom County the Safest in the State through Excellence in Public Safety.



